


explore options and met with the stakeholders in good faith, it appears that SFPD has satisfied 
the requirements of this recommendation. 

Based on the all of the above, the California Department of Justice finds SFPD in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation. 
  
Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss these further.  Thank you. 
  
Tanya 

 
 
Tanya S. Koshy (she/her) 
Deputy Attorney General 
Civil Rights Enforcement Section 
California Department of Justice 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100 
Oakland, CA  94612 

  
  

 














